
May 11, 2016 

Official Announcements as of Wednesday, May 12, 2016: 

 Fr. Jorge Rodriguez de la Viuda was appointed Pastor of St. Timothy Church, effective July 1, 

2016 

 Msgr. Tomas Marin was appointed Pastor of St. Augustine Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Luis Largaespada was appointed Administrator of St. Hugh Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Rafael Cos was appointed Administrator of St. Ann Mission, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. William Sullivan, OSST was appointed Administrator of Our Lady of the Holy Rosary-St. Rich-

ard Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Arturo Kanee was appointed Parochial Vicar of All Saints Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Andy Lorenzo-Puga was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. John Bosco Church, effective July 1, 

2016. 

 Fr. Ivan Toledo was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Patrick Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Juan Aviles was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Mark Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Freddy Yara was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. James Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Kris Bartos was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. David Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Fenley E. Saint-Jean was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Elizabeth of Hungary Church, effec-

tive July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Robert Ayala was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Augustine Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Adelson Moreira, OSST was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Kieran Church, effective July 1, 

2016. 

 Fr. Lazarus Govin was appointed Parochial Vicar of Epiphany Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Henrick Jose was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Louis Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Antonio Tupiza was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Agatha Church, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Jose Roberto Gomez was appointed Parochial Vicar of Little Flower Church (Hollywood), ef-

fective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Pawel Duda was appointed Parochial Vicar of San Isidro Church, effective July 1, 2016. 



Official Announcements as of Wednesday, May 12, 2016 (continued) 

Transfers: 

 Msgr. Michael Carruthers from Pastor at St. Augustine to Extern Assignment in the Diocese of St. Pe-

tersburg, FL, effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Cesar E. Peña from Parochial Vicar at St. Augustine to Extern Assignment in the Diocese of 

Brooklyn, N.Y., effective July 1, 2016. 

 Fr. Jesus Bohorquez from Pastor of St. Ann Mission to Sabbatical Year, effective July 1, 2016. 

Retirement: 

 Fr. Federico Capdepón, effective June 1, 2016. 

Requiescat  in  pace: 

† Mrs. Ethel Marinelli, who worked in the Pastoral Center for 43 years, passed away on May 5, 2016.  

† Mr. Juan Alberto Perez, son of Deacon Manolo Perez, passed away on April 12, 2016.  

2016 Appeal for Army Chaplain:  

From the Department of the U.S. Army 

The Archdiocese of the Military through the U.S. Army Department is in need of priests to serve Catholic 
soldiers and their families currently serving our nation. Priests with such desire provide the Sacraments 
and spiritual guidance to our Catholic soldiers and their families. They will also advise their command-
ers on issues of religion, faith, morals and move with the soldiers as they conduct military missions, en-

couraging them in times of danger and difficulty to rely on God for inner strength. 

If you are interested in such service please contact your Ordinary about such possibility to serve for a 

time. 

For more information please contact the Chancellor’s Office at 305-762-1224. 

SEPI Immersion in Spanish Language and Culture Course: 

The Southeast Pastoral Institute is offering a three-week program: Immersion in Spanish Language and 

Culture Course Summer 2016 (June 5-23). 

This course is specially designed to help bishops, priests, deacons, and lay people involved in ministry 

to Hispanics.  

Main focus is mastering the basics of the Spanish language and general knowledge of the Hispanic cul-

ture. 

Contact information: Juan Jose Rodriguez, 305-279-2333 or jrodriguez@sepi.us  



Upcoming events: 

Office of Marriage and Family Life Updated Website Coming Soon: 

The Office of Marriage and Family Life is excited to announce a new, user-friendly website due to be 

completed over the coming months. 

Contact information and currently scheduled Marriage Preparation programs can be found at this link:  

http://www.miamiarch.org/CatholicDiocese.php?op=Marriage_and_FamilyLife 

Thank you for your patience as we continue to systematically implement the Strategic Pastoral Plan 

from the Synod and strengthen the ministries across the Archdiocese of Miami. 

Matrimonio 2000: 

The next Matrimonio 2000 convalidation program in Spanish will be offered on Sunday, July 17 at St. 

Timothy Church from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.   

To register please call 305-821-0002.  

http://www.miamiarch.org/CatholicDiocese.php?op=Marriage_and_FamilyLife


Deacon Summer Institute 2016:  

June 13-17. 

The purpose of the yearly Deacon Summer Institute is to provide an attractive and illuminating continue 
education program offering inspiring presentations, intellectual stimulation and time for peaceful recol-

lection, all in the pleasant environment of St. Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary.  

This year, the theme is “Called to be His Own: The Sacraments of Initiation.” The presenter will be Rev. 
Dr. Steven Olds, S.T.D. Fr. Olds is a priest of the Diocese of Orlando, who is on staff of the St. Vincent 

de Paul Regional Seminary as a professor and spiritual director.  

The fees are as follows: $595 for those who are staying on campus, $395 for those who are commut-

ing. 

Registration and further information can be accessed to the website of the seminary at: 

www.svdp.edu/events or contacting Jessica Rivera at 561-732-4424 ext. 152 or jrusso@svdp.edu or 
contacting Fr. Steven Olds at solds@svdp.edu  

Archdiocesan School of Ministry 2016-2018 

Registrations are now open until August 31th 

The School of Ministry is looking for faith-filled, active parishioners for the Class of 2016 – 2018 who 
desire a deeper understanding of their faith and grow in knowledge of the Catholic Tradition. Studies 
in theology, scripture, and faith and human development prepare the faithful for active service in their 

ecclesial community.  

The Lay Ministry program offers the opportunity of ongoing faith formation for parishioners and sets 
the foundation for those desiring to serve in a ministry and will further their formation. Traditional clas-

ses start in mid-September, and will be hosted at the following locations:    

St. Brendan H.S. (English and Spanish) – Tuesdays, 7:30 - 9:30 p.m.  

Our Lady of Lourdes (English) – Wednesdays, 7:30 - 9:30 p.m. 

St. Bartholomew (Spanish) –Thursdays, 7:30-9:30 p.m.  

The School of Ministry can also be taken online in English or Spanish!   

Participants will take a series of 8 five-week courses and meet in person bi-monthly.  

Locations: St. Joseph parish and Our Lady of Lourdes.  

To register for the online or traditional program, download forms at our website www.miamiarch.org/

layministry and click on the School of Ministry tab.   

For more information please contact the Office at 305-762-1184 or send email to layminis-

try@theadom.org.  

http://www.svdp.edu/events
mailto:jrusso@svdp.edu
mailto:solds@svdp.edu
http://www.miamiarch.org/layministry
http://www.miamiarch.org/layministry
mailto:layministry@theadom.org
mailto:layministry@theadom.org


RelEdExpo 2016- Sacramental Catechesis for Children with Special Needs: 

You are invited to be part of the second publisher exhibition for Religious Education programs in the 
Archdiocese of Miami, exhibiting resources for Children with Special Needs. Catechetical teams repre-

senting parishes around the Archdiocese of Miami will be in attendance.  

Date 

June 28, 9:30 a.m. – 1 p.m. 

Location 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Catholic Church  

We are looking forward to a successful edition of the Religious Education Expo 2016, together with 

you. 

Summer Institute 2016: 

Nourish your Soul, Explore your Faith! 

Designed to fit our busy schedules these intensive week-long and weekend course options allow cate-

chists, Catholic school teachers, and parish ministers to work towards the Archdiocesan Catechist Certifi-

cation. Courses are offered in English and Spanish at three locations around the Archdiocese of Miami. 

Week-long: 

June 20-24 

 Archbishop Edward McCarthy High School 

     5451 S. Flamingo Rd., Southwest Ranches FL 33330 

 Our Lady of Lourdes Academy 

     5525 SW 84th Street, Miami FL 33143 

 Our Lady of Lourdes Parish School  

     14000 SW 112th St., Miami FL 33186 

Weekend: 

June 11, 18 and 25  

 Saint Agatha Catholic School 

     1125 SW 107th Ave., Miami, FL 33174 

For more information go to www.miamicatechesis.org or contact us at 305-762-1107 

http://www.miamicatechesis.org


Men’s Discernment Retreat:  

June 25 & 26 

Please consider the following Bulletin Announcement – Ongoing until the weekend of June 18/19. 

The Vocations Office of the Archdiocese of Miami is hosting a discernment retreat for young adult men 
(Ages 18-30). The retreat will start at 9 a.m. on June 25 and it will end at 2 p.m. on June 26. It will be 
held on the grounds of St. John Vianney College Seminary in Miami and consists of numerous talks, litur-

gies, and social events with the seminarians and priests.   

Participants will have ample time to ask questions, gain an understanding of seminary life and prayer-

fully consider God's call. 

If you would like to attend, please contact your parish priest or the Vocation Director, Father Elvis Gon-

zález at vocations@theadom.org or by calling 305-762-1137. Space is limited. 

Youth Ministry Gathering:  

The May gathering for all adults who work and volunteer in Youth Ministry is on Wednesday, May 25 

at 7 p.m. at St. David Church in Davie.  Please R.S.V.P. here: http://conta.cc/1rlu6A6.  

World Youth Day- Local Celebrations:  

As our 100+ pilgrims from throughout the ADOM get ready to journey to Krakow this summer, it is time 
to begin planning your own parish World Youth Day celebrations.  Pastors, coordinators of Youth Minis-
try and other parish leaders are invited to participate in a webinar on May 13th from 3 to 4 p.m. We 

will provide resources for use in creating your own World Youth Day experience. You can register here:  

https://global.gotowebinar.com/eojoin/3706611301101886721/2703911672151563521   

Also, if your parish’s youth or young adult group is planning on hosting a 2016 World Youth Day event, 

please contact us at mivargas@theadom.org or 305-762-1190.     

Save the Date:   

Friday, June 24 at 8 p.m.: Illuminare La Notte First Anniversary; hosted by St. Martha’s Young Adult 

group and with special guest Archbishop Thomas Wenski. 

Saturday, October 8, 10 a.m.-Midnight: Traveling Rosary pilgrimage through Florida Keys 

Saturday, November 19, 9 a.m.-5 p.m.: Young Adult Lectio Divina Retreat on Mercy, in Spanish at Im-

maculate Conception. 

Saturday, February 4, 8:30 a.m.-8 p.m.: Annual St. Vincent De Paul Young Adult Retreat (more details 

this fall). 

For more events offered by the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, click here, and also join our 
Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/youthandyoungadultadom. 

mailto:vocations@theadom.org
http://conta.cc/1rlu6A6
https://global.gotowebinar.com/eojoin/3706611301101886721/2703911672151563521
mailto:mivargas@theadom.org
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Making Justice Work: Death Penalty Dynamics in the Modern Era: 

Wednesday, May 18 at 2 p.m.  

Law Offices of Public Defender Carlos J. Martinez  

1320 NW 14 Street, Miami, FL 33125   

The Archdiocese of Miami invites you to “Making Justice Work: Death Penalty Dynamics in the Modern 
Era” A lively presentation and discussion with international, national, state, and local death penalty ex-

perts and voices of experience  

Panel: George F. Kain, Ph.D., international author and presenter, Police Commissioner; Professor of Jus-
tice and Law Ad-ministration at Western CT State University, Board Member, CT Network to Abolish 
the Death Penalty; Dale Recinella, JD, MTS, national speaker, Catholic Correctional Chaplain for Flori-
da’s Death Row; Author of The Biblical Truth about Ameri-ca’s Death Penalty and Now I Walk on Death 
Row; Sheila Hopkins, Board Chair, Floridians for Alternatives to the Death Penalty, President, National 
Council of Catholic Women; Mark Elliott, Director, Floridians for Alternatives to the Death Penalty; Car-

lo Santoro, Community of Sant’Egidio, International Campaign for Global Abolition. 

For more information contact 727-215-9646 or www.fadp.org  

http://www.fadp.org

